Dear Parents/Carers

In school we are encouraging all parents/carers to make a concerted effort to eradicate head lice for our new school year 2017-18!

Before Friday, would you be good enough to check your child's hair thoroughly as soon as possible? Please remember that head lice are easily missed by the human eye and very careful combing through the hair with a fine-toothed comb is the only way to successfully remove all head lice and their eggs.

You may find the guidance below useful:

- 1. Check your child's head in a bright or natural light at least once a week during regular hair washing.
- 2. Part the hair into small sections with a fine-toothed comb and look closely to see if you can see nits or head lice.
- 3. Using the detection comb, start with the teeth of the comb touching the scalp. Comb slowly towards the end of the hair looking carefully for head lice.
- 4. Check the entire head. Begin on one side and move across the head, especially behind the ears and back of the neck. If you find a living louse, you will need to treat your child.
- 5. If you do not find any evidence of living lice, but you find nits, remove them using the fine toothed comb.
- 6. Continue to check your child regularly to ensure that no nits have been missed and have hatched into head lice.

For further advice consult your pharmacist or doctor. If you have access to the Internet, you can obtain more information from www.headliceadvice.net.

From September, School will speak with you to inform you if we become aware that your child has head lice. This will provide you with the opportunity to treat them as soon as possible for the comfort and health of your own child whilst helping to prevent the spread in school.

Thanking you in anticipation of your support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs R Turner
Deputy Head Teacher